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Q1. Do you agree that the draft statutory guidance provides frontline professionals with 
the information they need on the prevalence of FGM and the issues around it? If not, 
where and how could the guidance be changed?  
 
The RCN welcomes the updated guidance. It is timely to provide an overview of the revised 
requirements around best supporting girls and women who may be at risk or as survivors of 
this form of abuse. 
The document provides helpful and clear details of requirements, including useful tips on 
approaching the subject, recognising the different names used for FGM in different 
communities and clarifying the different professional roles. 
It is acknowledged that this provides a strategic overview, for England and Wales, requiring 
local integration and dissemination alongside local safeguarding processes to ensure wide 
distribution, understanding and embedding in local services.  
It uses contemporary evidence and sufficient detail for most healthcare professionals who are 
likely to engage in a care setting with girls or women who may be vulnerable. 
Clarify around (4.12) Mandatory reporting is still needed, in particular around how the reporting 
to the police will be actioned, and how this will be interpreted and used, alongside existing 
safeguarding processes.  
We remain concerned about the readiness of professionals to take on this statutory 
responsibility, and how they will be enabled to understand their role in such a short space of 
time.  
These is an overall need to consider how continuing training and education will be resourced 
and provided for all professionals who need to understand their role and responsibility. 
It is noted that the NHS modules are recommended, however they are only available to those 
employed by the NHS.  
 
Q2. Do you agree that the draft statutory guidance provides service delivery 
organisations with the information they need on the prevalence of FGM and the issues 
around it? If not, where and how could the guidance be changed? 
 
There are ongoing issues with understanding the prevalence of FGM across the communities 
and local areas. The Data Set collection by the Department of Health have gone someway to 
helping this, however are still limited to Acute Trusts, GPs and Mental Health Trusts. This 
excludes many women who access sexual health services, independent service for example 
around family planning, women who are in care homes or receiving care at home, and a range 
of the services now conducted outwith the acute hospital setting. It needs to be acknowledged 
that the current prevalence information remains speculative, but is better than it was a few 
years ago.  
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